
Policy on Voluntary Assisted Dying (VAD) v3 – post Working Group meeting and new info re no requirement to provide VAD as a care service.

[Lutheran Aged Care facility] rejoices in the gift of life and is committed to enriching and enhancing the life experience of those under its care.

To this end, [LUTHERAN AGED CARE FACILITY] supports the physical, spiritual, emotional, mental and social/family wellbeing of each person.

When people approach the end of life and are terminally ill, [LUTHERAN AGED CARE FACILITY] realises that they need more focussed care from medical professionals and nurses, chaplains and family so that they can if they choose, experience increased attention and love. Palliative care is supplied as part of our core business so that maximum physical comfort is our goal and those people nearing the end of their life are more confident in their situation and need not fear the loss of control, or pain.

The Lutheran Church of Australia and New Zealand does not support Voluntary Assisted Dying (VAD). No staff or volunteer may assist with the process of VAD.

Voluntary Assisted Dying is not a care service we provide.  Any enquiries about VAD will be referred to an external GP or service provider.

A respectful and pastoral approach will be maintained at all times, which will extend to family

members as they face imminent bereavement through to the after-death arrangements, religious or otherwise.

We encourage those coming to reside at [LUTHERAN AGED CARE FACILITY] to think ahead of time about the Voluntary Assisted Dying policy above and make an informed choice about entry to our home.

12 September 2019 – Resolution 19/083 (Victorian DCC)
PROCEDURE AND PRACTICE – Aged Care setting
Voluntary Assisted Dying (VAD) is not a care service we provide.

Staff and volunteers do not provide assistance or support re VAD.

Under the Act we are not allowed to raise the topic of VAD (nor would we wish to).

If a resident does raise the topic of VAD with a volunteer or staff member, they are to immediately escalate the enquiry to the CEO or Director of Nursing.

In turn, the CEO/DoN will visit and say that they believe the resident wants to discuss something with them. They will refer them to an external GP.
While no staff member or volunteer will assist with VAD, it is normal practise to arrange a taxi (or ambulance) when a resident wishes to visit a GP or other medical provider.  Privacy Policy precludes us enquiring why a resident wishes to meet with an external medical practitioner, and so suitable transport for medical or other visits will be facilitated by our facility to ensure we meet our patient focussed care obligations, as we do with all resident requests.

